
  

   

 

 

Foyle U3A volunteers were joined at their stand at the Expo 50 retirement fair in 

Derry by Antiques expert and TV presenter Eric Knowles.  

 

July  
 

Welcome to the July newsletter - I hope that you are all having an enjoyable 

summer. 

 

On the 30th July it is the UN International Day of Friendship and U3As 

contribute so much to fostering friendships around the movement.  We have an 

overwhelming response to the article on loneliness and will be providing an 



 

update on this later in the year. 

 

Separately many U3As have also been in contact about local initiatives that 

they are involved with to support the environment from litter picking to reducing 

plastic use, please do keep us updated with your progress. 

 

Please do keep your great ideas coming. 

 

With regards, 

Sam Mauger 

Chief Executive  
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News from the Trust  
 

  

Tackling Loneliness Campaign  

 

Thank you so much for your really positive response to our appeal on 

loneliness.  We have received many and varied responses and really 

appreciate the time that you have taken to contact us and share your stories 

and experiences. 

 

The stories will help us shape the movement in the future.  For any of our 

members who are suffering with feelings of loneliness or isolation, below are a 

range of organisations that provide support and advice: 

 

Campaign to end loneliness  

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=ee838eb673&e=47f9518d4e


 

Carers UK  

Silverline  

 

In Support to others, U3A Causeway Member Mary Farrell sent in this poem: 

 

 

  Sailing solo 

 

His boat bobbed on the slight swell, 

out of reach or sight of land,  

radio down since last weeks' storm. 

But not an empty area of ocean, 

occasional shipping lanes around, 

a short time yet of food and water, 

surely he'd be found by then! 

  

It reminded him of his city life, 

streets, people, traffic all around, 

seen from the windows of his flat, 

watching them out there, 

But how to break into their busyness? 

Each had their own lives and paths, 

unaware of the bleakness of the castaway. 

  

An only child, he'd played alone 

in a room full of toys meant for friends, 

but also in middle-class isolation 

 in a council house estate. 

"Don't bring them home from school," 

he'd been told by strict parents, 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=aaedcc5bdf&e=47f9518d4e
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=6e1e365aaf&e=47f9518d4e


 

"You never know what you'll catch" 

  

Looking at the horizon now, 

or with his face to the glass in the flat, 

or while waiting for a toy to speak back. 

He was too too tired of being alone! 

Did he really care any more  

if he was rescued? 

He'd only be beached again. 

  

Mary Farrell                                                     Causeway U3A 

 

   

 

 

 

Matters to Natter  

 

U3A has been asked to get involved in ñIt Matters to Natterô campaign, 

happening on World Friendship Day 30th July which aims to encourage people 

to #SayHello to someone new. 

  

In an age when our lives are so full of time saving devices, we can sometimes 

forget the difference a simple conversation can make. 

 

Itôs about trying to alleviate loneliness and raise awareness of the importance of 

talking to each other.  

 

See more here: 

www.twitter.com/matterstonatter 

 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=1c920ad93c&e=47f9518d4e


  

 

BBC TV licence  

 

The BBC has announced details of the TV Licence fee concession for those 

over 75 which will be implemented from June next year. 

  

As a result, from June 2020, any household with someone aged over 75 who 

receives Pension Credit, will be eligible for a free TV licence funded by the 

BBC.  

 

We would really encourage members who are eligible to apply for pension 

credit to apply. 

 

You can see details of how to apply here: https://www.gov.uk/pension-credit/how-

to-claim 

 

For advice and edibility you can go to Age UK 

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/information-advice/money-legal/benefits-

entitlements/pension-credit/ 

  

 

 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=d244b7a4f0&e=47f9518d4e
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=d244b7a4f0&e=47f9518d4e
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=f13fd783b5&e=47f9518d4e
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=f13fd783b5&e=47f9518d4e


 

National programme of 

Workshops  
 

  

"I think these small local sessions will work well for 

us in Scotland and a smaller group can allow for 

more discussion"  

Delia Holland, Trust Volunteer Trainer  

   

The national workshops are evolving to incorporate a 'bite-size' offer. These are 

2 hour sessions designed to be offered at network events, regional meetings or 

within local U3As. 

 

All the existing workshops can be run as a bite-size session and we also have a 



 

range of new presentations in development including: social prescribing, 

equality and accessibility, safeguarding, data protection, succession planning 

and dealing with difficult people. 

 

To find out more or to book a session please contact the interim Advice and 

Volunteering Manager - Alison May  

  

 

 

 

Volunteer News  
 

 

Goodbye Sophie - we will miss you too!  

 

 

 

The Trust has a new interim Advice and 

Volunteering Manager, Alison May. 

 

Alison will be covering following the departure of 

Sophie Wellings who has joined the Ramblers. 

 

Sophie said of her time at the Trust: "From those 

involved with local committees, to the Trust 

Volunteers who have helped me hugely in my 

role, to our amazing Regional Trustees who I 

think do more hours than I did in my job!, it has 

been such an inspiring organisation. I will miss 

you." 

   
 

 

Making Third Age Lives "Fuller and Happier"   

 

mailto:alison.may@u3a.org.uk?subject=Bite%20Size%20Workshops


 

 

A very special tea party was organised for all the 

many wonderful volunteers that help to make life 

for U3A in London a continuing success. 

 

Hosted by the committee ï all volunteers 

themselves, the tea involved group coordinators, 

office staff, organisers for a whole variety of 

different events. 

 

Naomi Stuart, the chair of U3A in London, 

thanked everyone, saying that U3A contributes to 

making peopleôs lives "fuller and happier and 

making a difference". 

  

To read more on what happened at the tea party 

go to U3A Facebook page  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=1d39b15ca9&e=47f9518d4e


 

Financial Matters  
 

  

 

Which Bank?   

   

Finance Manager Kevin Traynor said, ñIn response to the numerous emails I 

receive from members about their U3A banks, I thought it might be helpful to 

clarify some of the banking procedures and what we do in the Trust.  You can 

read my article on our blog, Sources Online at https://sources.u3a.org.uk/ 

  

I also met recently with the Charities Aid Foundation with a view to opening an 

account with its subsidiary CAFBank.  

 

Do any members have experience of CAFBank? 

 

Please let me know. Contact me at kevin.traynor@u3a.org.uk 

 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=97ef9bba66&e=47f9518d4e
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=c484bd4cf0&e=47f9518d4e
mailto:kevin.traynor@u3a.org.uk?subject=which%20bank%3F


 

Riviera Travel  

   

For clarity, following a number of enquiries from U3As regarding the 

commission they have received from Riviera Travel: 

  

The commission is paid to your U3A where members have used the company 

to book a holiday. 

  

The commission belongs to the U3A and should not be passed on to individual 

members.  The U3A should use the funds for the benefit of all of the members 

generally. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

U3A News  
 

 

 

Overall Champions from Malvern U3A  

Welsh Open Table Tennis 2019  

   

This yearôs Welsh Open Table Tennis U3A Championships took place in 

Cardiff  with 30 teams from England and Wales participated all day. 

  

The day showcases the great qualities of being part of the U3A movementï 



 

collaboration, learning, staying active and having fun. 

 

A team from Malvern U3A were the overall winner - with teams from Bridgend 

and Pembroke U3As in second and third places respectively. 

 

Read more on this story including how to join next year's competition. 

 

  

Fancy a Friendly Chess Match?  

   

North London U3Aôs chess group, hosted a friendly match against Hampstead 

U3A in London with the visitors winning the match and promptly inviting the 

home team to a return match at their venue. 

  

Both groups are interested in playing chess matches next season with other 

U3As at nearby venues. 

 

https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=22a6a4b095&e=47f9518d4e


 

Please contact David Lewis or Robert Kruszynski if your U3A chess group would 

like to arrange friendly matches with others. 

  

 

  

 

Art, Calligraphy, Embroidery and Craft  

   

North Wilts U3A have held exhibitions at Corsham and then Calne - the latter 

ending last week. 

 

Sue Taylor said, ñWe display Art, Calligraphy and Embroidery/Craft work and 

leave a stock of newsletters, membership forms and general U3A publicity so 

that visitors can help themselves and see what a wonderful organisation this 

is". 

  

 

 

mailto:adlew44@gmail.com?subject=Chess
mailto:robbok2@icloud.com?subject=Chess


 

National Recognition for U3A Creative Writing Group.  

 

 

 

Stanway in Colchester U3A Creative 

Writing group has secured 

recognition in a national writing 

magazine. 

 

Eline Staplehurst said ñWe are a 

group of people from various 

backgrounds, ages ranging from 60 

to 84 and with limited writing 

experience who nevertheless love to 

write. One or two of the group have 

been entering competitions and I 

have published my second children's 

novel. 

  

"As you can imagine my members 

were very thrilled to be included in 

the Writing Magazine ï the Circles 

Round-up section". 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

University Links  
 

  

 

Partnership  

 

Hampstead Garden Suburb U3A has established a partnership with Middlesex 

University.  

 

Events/speakers and external relations coordinator Daphne Berkovi from HGS 

U3A said, ñWe are very fortunate that one of our new members, Lisa Woolfson, 

Emeritus Professor agreed to be our University Liaision Co-ordinator.  

 

"Since May of this year, our members have been attending weekly Psychology 

lectures at the University campus, with a vast array of interesting topics". 

 

Do you have an interesting story to tell about links with a local university?  Write 

to elizabeth.drury@u3a.org.uk.  

 

https://hgsu3a.uk/middlesex-uni/  

  

 

 

mailto:elizabeth.drury@u3a.org.uk?subject=University%20link
https://u3a.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=656ad5962b370cc9e2731d1ed&id=56813c154a&e=47f9518d4e


 

News from the Board  
 

 

Ian McCannah - Chair, Third Age 

Trust  

 

"I am pleased to announce the 

appointment of Joanne Smith as the 

new Editor of TAM. 

 

"Joanne brings a wealth of 

experience, on specialist magazines 

and national newspapers, and will 

assume the Editorship when Francis 

Beckett retires after the November 

issue. 

 

"Over the coming months, Joanne is 

aiming to meet as many members as 

possible and to hear their views on 

the future format of our magazine. 

  

"At the July Board meeting, approval 

was given to the recommendations 

of the three Trust Development 

Plan  Working Groups. These will be 

announced at the Trust's Conference 

next month and then made available 

to the wider movement. 

Implementation of the medium term 


